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Congratulations July Winners* 

 
Ladies Invitational, 7/7—7/9 

 
Overall Winners 
Low Gross: K. Fuchs—M. Christman 
 Shot 69, won $400 
Low Net: L. Haggard—K. Kruhlak 
 Shot 52, won $400 

 
Mid-Summer Team Best Ball, 7/16 

 
Men’s Flight 1 
Low Gross: S. Card - J.  Vance 
 Shot 66, Won $130 & trophy 
Low Net: C. James - B. James 
 Shot 63, won $130 

 

Men’s Flight 2 
Low Gross: M. Ormsby—M. Noe 
 Shot 78, won $130 & trophy  
Low Net: I. Boschman—O. Kruhlak 
 Shot 79, won $130 

 
Women’s Flight 
Low Gross: K. Fuchs—L. Haggard 
 Shot 79, won $90 & trophy 
Low Net: M. Reece—N. Davis 
 Shot 64, won $90 & trophy 

 
* See page 2 for winners of Social Events. 

About this Newsletter…. 
In an effort to  keep the SVGC members informed 
of golf course events and happenings, the Golf 
Board decided to publish a newsletter. The plan is 
to distribute the newsletter monthly between 
March and September and on an as-needed basis 
during the off season. 

No doubt this newsletter will evolve as we get 
more familiar with what you want to see so please 
give us your feedback. 

The Board has been busy in the last few months.  
Each member has reviewed their responsibilities 
as spelled out in the SVGC Bylaws and has made 
changes that reÖect what they currently do for the 
Board.   

Shari Pfeil and Lorna Lane were tasked with 
updating our Bylaws which were out of date and 
needed a complete overall.  The revised Bylaws 
will be distributed in August along with a copy of 
the current Bylaws (last updated in 2015) so that 
everyone has an opportunity to review the 
proposed changes and make comments or 
recommendations.  We ask that you send your 
comments/recommendations to the Board in 
writing by September 1st so we have time to 
review them and make any additional changes. 

The goal is to vote on the new Bylaws during our 
Annual Meeting which is currently scheduled for 
October 15th.  A meeting notice with agenda and 
proxy will be distributed by September 15th as 
required by our Bylaws. 

 

To contact SVGC board members, please email: llane.suddenvalley@gmail.com 

The SVGC Board appreciates your support.  We hope to conƟnue to bring many more fun events throughout the year. 

President: Jean Maixner Men’s Captain: Dan Perrino   
VP: OPEN Greens Chair: Bob Shannon   
Treasurer: Dave Strauss Social Chair: OPEN 
Club Captain: Bob Shannon Handicap Chair: Rick Larrabbee 
Secretary: Lorna Lane Membership/   
Ladies Captain: Shari Pfeil NominaƟons Chair: OPEN 
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Do You Know?   
Rules and Etiquette 

Clubs in your bag 

You’re allowed to carry up to 14 (that’s 
FOURTEEN!) clubs in your bag during a 
competitive round. You may carry less 
but make sure you check the contents 
before you start and discard any 
additional ones - it can cost you penalty 
strokes for every hole you play! 

 

The Ladies Invitational 
July 8th & 9th 

The Ladies Invitational was chaired this year by 
Melissa Reece assisted by her team of 
volunteers.  Thank you to our Title Sponsor - 
Jess Perrino of Cohen Group NW, Putting 
Contest Sponsor -The Weitzel Home Team and 
Printing Sponsor  - Lithtex NW. 

There were 40 teams and a total of $5,600 in 
prize money was awarded. 

The format was two-person teams posting an 
ecelectic score representing the best of both 
days.  For the Õrst time, the ladies played from 
a combination of silver and gold tees.   

Special Thank You to our Platinum Sponsors: 
Pet Stop 
Valley Market 
Joey Colver - Bank of the PaciÕc 
Chuckanut Golf Carts 
Carmen Denson - Umpqua Bank 
Silver Reef Casino 
GiroDisc 
The Hardy Girls, Sudden Valley Winter Golfers 

August Events 

August 3rd Sanding Party to prep for 
 Men’s Invitational. 
August 7th  Bucks & Does 
August 8th  Monday Couples 
August 12th-14 Men’s Invitational  
August 20th*-21st Ladies Championship 
August 22 Monday Couples 

 
* Day 1 of competition—Ladies must play their 1st day of 

competition between 8/1 and 8/20 on any day as long as 
there is another Ladies Club member playing with that 
golfer.  Golfer must declare to the Pro Shop staff before 
playing that they were playing that round for the 
Championship. 

Course Updates 
Thank you to all the club volunteers who 
weeded, spread bark, and painted numbers on 
the cart path.  
 
The bridge linking the 8th and 9th holes is 
here and work to stabilize the shoreline of the 
stream has started.  We are still awaiting 
permits; but once received, the bridge should 
be installed in ~10—14 days. 

(cont’d from page 1) 
 

Social Events  
 

Monday Couples 7/11 
Winners: Laura & Todd Haggard 

Net Score 37, won $40 
 

9 Hole Mixed Social 7/23 
Winners:  Laura & Todd Haggard 

Gross Score 38, won $40 
 

 Monday Couples  7/25 
Winners:  Jeanne & Jon Joslin 

Gross Score 40, won $40  
 

Member Horse Race 7/29 
Winners:  Jess Perrino & Don Tenpas 

won $100 
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Men’s Club 9-Hole, One Club Challenge & Sanding Party 

 
Wednesday, August 3rd 

 
 
 
At 4:00 pm on August 3rd, the Men's Club will have their usual 9-Hole Competition, but they are going to do 
a One Club Challenge (can only use one club) and give the Men's Club participants a sand bottle to Õll 
divots along the way.  They will then continue onto the back 9 around 6:15pm (hopefully picking up some 
additional volunteers from the Ladies Club) with the aim of sanding/seeding divots in fairways for all 18 
holes. 
 
Itinerary 8/3: Men's Club 9-Hole 1 Club Challenge & Sanding Party 
 
3:45 pm Men's Club members meet on Range/1st Tee with 25+ Sand bottles and one Gator full of sand/

seed. 
 
4:00 pm Men's Club competition tee off in one or two large groups, dependent on numbers. 
   
6:15 pm  Those able to make the turn will continue onto the back 9 for sanding only, and we'll link up 

with any other volunteers who wish to participate.  The plan is to have another Gator full of 
sand/seed ready to go on the back. 

  
It usually takes about 1.5 hours to sand/seed the divots for 9 holes assuming a decent number of 
volunteers.  Sanding parties are fun—we have music going and some beverages Öowing.  Sanding/seeding 
divots obviously beneÕts all golfers as it helps improve course conditions, so hopefully this experiment with 
integrating sanding with a competition works out well.  
 


